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Federal

Facing Deadline - U.S. Senate Passes Extension of TEA-21

With TEA-21 set to expire in only a matter of hours, the U.S. Senate moved this evening at 8 p.m. (EST) to pass a bill that provides for a 60-day extension of America’s surface transportation programs.  Had the Senate failed to act, approximately 5,000 workers at the U.S. Department of Transportation would have been furloughed, states would have stopped receiving reimbursements for spending on federally funded road and transit projects, and highway safety programs would have come to a halt.

Speaking on the floor of the Senate prior to the vote to extend TEA-21, Senate President Bill Frist (R-TN) emphasized his commitment to name conferees for the transportation bill next week.  The Senate President also thanked his colleague Christopher Bond of Missouri for lifting a “hold” he had placed on the bill to extend TEA-21.  Bond had placed the “hold” to protest his contention that Senate Minority Leader Tom Daschle was blocking the appointment of conferees responsible for crafting a new six year authorization bill.

Today’s vote in the Senate was necessary because the current bill extending TEA-21 was set to expire tomorrow – April 30, 2004.   The U.S. House of Representatives passed a bill providing for a 60-day extension of TEA-21 earlier this week.  
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